MINUTES
OF THE
ADMINISTRATIVE RULES AMENDMENTS PUBLIC HEARING

DATE: January 30, 2018

TIME: 2:00 PM

PLACE: 3101 Industrial Drive, Suite 104
Raieigh, North Carolina 27609

STAFF PRESENT:

Director Brian Jones

Deputy Director Phil Stephenson
Board Secretary Cynthia Anthony

VISITORS:
Kenneth R. Henke

The purpose of the hearing was to accept public comment regarding the proposed amendment of the
ASLB Rules regarding the definition of an employee set forth in 14B NCAC 17 .0103, (The proposed
amendment to 14B NCAC 17 .0103 is attached).

Mr. Kenneth Henke of SECUR TEK, Inc. stated that his main concern is that the rewrite allows mass
market companies to solicit sales without registering employees. He stated we need to protect the
public. He has been in the alarm industry for several years and his customers expect their information to
be protected. He provides quality services and believes this language will allow a “loophole” of a person
being registered. He liked the statue before the rewrite- anyone doing alarm business needed to be
registered.

Meeting adjourned: 3:00p.m.
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